
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Class III Archaeological Resource Inventory – Appendix A10 
June 2016 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CLASS III ARCHAEOLOGICAL RESOURCE INVENTORY 
OF THE 6TH AVENUE PARKWAY EXTENSION IN 

AURORA, ARAPAHOE COUNTY, COLORADO 
 
 
 

Alpine Archaeological Consultants, Inc. (Alpine) conducted a file search and literature review 
through the Colorado Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation in April 2015. In August 
2015, Alpine prepared a Class III Archaeological Resource Inventory of the 6th Avenue Parkway 
Extension in Aurora, Arapahoe County, Colorado report for review and submittal to CDOT and 
History Colorado. A total of 11 previous cultural resource surveys had occurred with the project 
Area of Potential Effect, which resulted in the identification of a historical road and an isolated 
resource. Alpine also completed an intensive Class III archaeological inventory of the study area in 
April and August, 2015. During the Class III inventory, Alpine identified no archaeological sites and 
two isolated resources. All archaeological resources in the study area have been evaluated as not 
eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places (NRHP) and are not discussed further 
(Appendix B of the EA for the concurrence letter). 


